Minutes of meeting held online on 06th October 2021 at 6pm

Present – Claire McKindless, Fiona Easton, Gayna Doyle, Gemma Thomson, Alan Jack, Laura McWhinnie, Jodieanne Parvin, Gillian Armit, Ruth Kesley and Stuart MacNab

Apologies – Michelle MacPherson, Nadia Dolan, Liz Kesley and Nicole Dick

Everyone welcomed and thanked for being there.

Minutes of last meetings approved by Gayna Doyle and Jodieanne Parvin.

Updates from last meeting – Claire advised that the letter had been sent out to the parent forum letting them know who their PC is.  Also twitter account and email address created to allow more people to stay in touch and to be able to easily contact us should they wish to. 
Suzanne – Lots of work been done to get a quote on the ash park.  

Fiona Easton – School Improvement Plan – SIP
There are 4 main parts to the SIP.  1st is Inclusion – Staff 
Health and nurture – Room is starting to be turned around and donations from parents has been fantastic. Teachers are also signed up for Solihull training. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Learning and teaching – Karen Grant is now our literacy coach and Kimberley Swan is our numeracy coach for the pupils. 
Interaction and Support – there is a back teacher in to help improve P7.  Teacher plans in promoting digital learning – pupils helping with digital skills and how to go forward
Pupils coped fantastic with all the changes and things are going very well.  
Fiona thanked us all for the positivity and said that all staff were happy.  Staff wish list to be sent to Claire McKindless

Poverty proofing the school – Fiona Easton and Claire McKindless spoke about poverty proofing the school.  It was discussed that we would have a basic events diary made yearly where the school and the PC wouldn’t ask both do events the same month, also considering certain months where parents have a large outlay such as August and January. Ensuring advance notice of trips and things coming up to allow parents time to pay, Mrs Easton feels this is very important.  The school will plan to do school photo’s when there is no fundraising on going, possibly March. 
Mrs Easton spoke about Christmas present for teachers and asked for our support going ahead.  IT’s NLC guidance for no monetary presents to be sent into school for teachers.  The school and the teachers are more than happy for this unnecessary expense to stop as this adds pressure to parents at an already very expensive time of year.   Claire McKindless added that it would be far nicer to sent in a lovely picture or a written Christmas card of thanks if parents and pupils wished to do so.  
It was also suggested previously that after the success of the Crispy crème doughnut sale that we could have a fun Friday once a month.  This was viewed as too much along with our other fundraising and would become more difficult in winter months. Also, this would stop the school being able to run dress down days or charity days. 

Gemma Thomson gave an update of accounts.  Our accounts are sitting just over £2800.  The crispy crème doughnuts done great, and we took in £209.67.  The profit was roughly £116.00.  This was fantastic. Gemma has created a spreadsheet for the accounts which is open to everyone to see if they wish.  

Contacting the school – It was raised by Gemma that when being contacted by the school about her Children, the school number had showed up as an 0845 number and not the usual school phone number.  Mrs Easton was not aware of this and we weren’t sure why.  Possibly a different phone had been used in the school.  It was suggested by some that a voicemail would be good for the school.  Mrs Easton explained that due to the phone system installed this wasn’t possible 

Claire McKindless asked if everyone had received the link for the membership to be created for the connect account and said there were some good courses if people wished to have a look.  Some great information on Connect for parent councils. Everyone confirmed that they have received the link.

Fiona Easton advised about the Strathclyde Park activity week the school has managed to secure for P7 since Kilbowie has closed.  The week is looking to cost roughly £108 per child.  This is very expensive and Kilbowie was heavily subsidised is comparison.  There was a discussion on how we could help reduce the cost.  CM suggested that it would be an idea for all P7 pupils to sell football cards and the money made from that would be split evenly between the class pupils.  It was also suggested that the PC could make a possible contribution of £10 per child, everyone seemed happy with this.  

Gayna Doyle asked about Halloween plans within the school and when information would be sent to parents.  Gayna was getting a lot of questions outside the school, FE confirmed that there were arrangements to be put in place to ensure children had a great time and since no disco they could celebrate Halloween this year. FE did advise that as this was taking place in school there would be no marks or fake weapons allowed.  This was so much better than last year as it was very sad for the children who were allowed to dress up but not allowed to leave their seats.  
Gayna also asked if the school trip to the Motherwell Pantomime would be able to go ahead as it used to pre-covid. Fiona advised that due to NLC guidance that teachers still been advised to stay 2mtrs away from children and no volunteers allowed, this wouldn’t be possible.  The school will look into purchasing another online panto for the kids.  They were very lucky last year as they got 2 online Panto’s. 

CM advised that the bingo night had been delayed and would hopefully go ahead in February.
50/50 update – Claire updated from Michelle that everything was ready to go ahead for the 50/50 raffle.  Just waiting until after the October week to send out.  
Christmas card update form Gemma.  Gemma advised everything was under control and she was sorting all information and dated for the school, so they knew what the deadlines were.  Fiona Easton thanks Gemma for all her help on Monday 29th. 
Gayna Doyle gave an update on Asda, that we were hoping to get a chance at the green tokens in December or January.  Asda are also donating Halloween sweets and juice for the school.  Gayna also said that Tesco had been fantastic with the donations they had given.  Gayna asked if anyone knew someone from Morrison’s as she was finding it more difficult to get in touch with someone from there.  Laura said she would take that on and let us know how things go.  
Claire McKindless spoke about the Christmas fayre and it was agreed the parents would meet up in person out with the school to discuss the planning of this.  It was also advised that we have been given permission to use the local church for £120 for hire from 9am – 3pm although a risk assessment would need to be carried out and approved.   

The meeting was closed. 

